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www.hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk 

 The Memorial Hall at Hordle                 

 

Both halls available for hire. 

   Up to 170 people 

Contact the Church Office 01425 626565 for details 

church.office@hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk 

 

HORDLE PHARMACY 
26 Ashley Lane, Hordle 

 

• Collection of your prescriptions from 
local surgeries and free deliveries 

• Free NHS FLU JABS for eligible people 

• Professional advice available  

01425 610594 

E-mail: hordle.pharmacy@gmail.com 

To advertise in LINK,  

please contact the Church Office 
for details: 

church.office@hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk 

ASHLEY MOTOR 
REPAIRS 

Ashley Crossroads 
New Milton  BH25 5AQ 

General Servicing and Repairs 

M.O.T.s, Body Shop 

Free Estimates  01425 615989 

The Church Hall at Tiptoe 



 

 

The Churches of  

All Saints’, Hordle and St Andrew’s, Tiptoe 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

• We Worship God in Spirit and Truth 
• We Grow in Faith and Fellowship 

• We Reach out with the Gospel 
 

 Sunday Services 

HORDLE 
9.00am  Morning Prayer - 1st Sunday  

9.00am  Holy Communion - 3rd Sunday  
10.30am  Family Communion / Family Worship / All age Worship 

6.00pm  Contemporary Worship - 2nd and 4th Sundays 
TIPTOE 

10.00am  Morning Prayer - 1st and 3rd Sundays  
10.00am  Holy Communion - 2nd and 4th Sundays 

 
 

Church website - www.hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk 

All Saints’ Church 

Hordle Lane 

Hordle 

SO41 0FB 

St. Andrew’s Church 

Sway Road 

Tiptoe 

SO41 6FR 

ENQUIRIES 
For all enquiries, please in the first instance contact the Church Office  

   Tel: 01425 626565 
Or email: church.office@hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk 



 

 
The New Forest’s Leading Garden Centre.  A wonderful selection of Trees, 
Shrubs, Houseplants, Garden Sundries, Tools and Furniture. 

CAMELLIA’S RESTAURANT 
Morning coffee, afternoon tea, lunches prepared fresh every day. 

EVERTON (on A337 near LYMINGTON),  LYMINGTON,  HANTS.  SO41 0JZ 
Telephone:  01590 642155    Fax:  01590 644710 

www.evertonnurseries.co.uk    E-mail:  sales@evertonnurseries.co.uk 
OPEN EVERY DAY  -  MON-SAT: 9.00-5.30   SUN: 10.30-4.30 

When replying to Advertisers, please mention “LINK” 

Please put CLEAN milk bottle 
tops in the box in the foyers of 
the Church Halls at Hordle and  
Tiptoe.  

Thank you. 

     



 

 

WELCOME to the FEBRUARY edition of LINK 

One of my greatest frustrations with the church’s seasonal 
calendar is the fact that, thanks to Easter, Cadbury’s Mini 
Eggs are only easily available for a few months each year. 

It’s a funny thing that Easter is linked so strongly to eggs. 
Indeed, for many it indicates that Christianity is just trying to 
usurp older, pagan religions, and has no meaningful 
contribution of its own - light shining in the darkness at 

Winter, and celebrations of new life in the Spring - eggs, baby bunnies and 
spring lambs - are part of many cultures’ rhythms. Even the word Easter has 
no clear Christian origin, but is thought to be derived from the name of the 
ancient Saxon goddess of Spring: Eostre. 

But even if the ancient church blurred the lines when they eased the 
transition of northern European cultures to Christianity by lining up their 
festivals with those of the pagan traditions they were absorbing, the fact 
remains that Christianity proclaims one wildly distinctive point of faith, 
namely that the same Christ who died on the Cross one Good Friday 
afternoon, and who lay dead in a tomb over the next two nights, returned to 
life on the Sunday. 

This reality offers a hope much greater than the endless cycle of life and 
death, where last year’s livestock are replaced by this year’s lambs. The 
Christian hope is in the cycle of life and death being broken entirely, so that 
death no longer needs to be the last word for any of us - by faith in Jesus’ 
death for us, we can be assured of receiving the same everlasting life He 
received, beyond the grave. 

The egg encapsulates this Christian distinctive nicely. The life contained 
within an egg is destined to burst out, leaving behind an empty shell. And 
that empty shell points us towards the empty tomb that the risen Christ left 
behind on Easter Sunday. 

So as spring begins to emerge, let us enjoy our symbols of new life, but let us 
depend, above all on the one who offers us life without end. 

God bless 

Phil 
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Sunday Services February 2025 
 
All Saints’, Hordle 

Sunday       2nd    9.00   Morning Prayer 

        10.30   Family Communion 

Sunday       9th   10.30   Family Worship 

          6.00   Contemporary Worship 

Sunday      16th    9.00   Holy Communion 

        10.30   All Age Worship 

Sunday     23rd  10.30   Family Worship 

          6.00   Contemporary Worship 

 

St. Andrew’s, Tiptoe    
Sunday        2nd  10.00   Morning Prayer 

Sunday       9th  10.00     Holy Communion  

Sunday     16th  10.00   Morning Prayer 

Sunday   23rd  10.00   Holy Communion 

From the Registers 

Glenys Parke  Funeral  6th December 2024  All Saints’, Hordle 

Dan Fish    Funeral    6th December 2024   St Andrew’s, Tiptoe 

We send our sympathy to the families of both these people. 

Joan Cobb 

As reported elsewhere, the news has reached us of the death of Joan Cobb, 

aged 104.  

Joan worshipped regularly at All Saints’ until she moved away some years 

ago. Our sympathy is extended to her relatives and friends. 
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Calendar for February 2025 

Prayer meetings in February 
Monday   3rd          11.00  Prayer meeting - Memorial Hall 

Mondays 10th, 17th, 24th        11.00  Zoom Prayer Meeting 

Coffee        14th, 28th Feb    10.30  Redcliffe 

Luncheon Club    6th Feb      12.30  Memorial Hall 

Tea@3      20th Feb            3.00  Memorial Hall 

Rooted      16th Feb           5.30  Memorial Hall 

Fun and Fellowship  11th Feb          2.00   St Andrew's Hall 

Voyagers Youth        4th, 11th, 25th  Feb    7.00   Upper Room 

Quiet Garden     20th Feb           9.50  Rodgers 

Village Voices      5th, 26th Feb          7.15   Pavilion 

Little Angels     4th, 11th and 25th Feb   9.30  Memorial Hall 

Holiday Bible Club  18th, 19th and 20th Feb   9.30 - 12.00  Memorial Hall 
 (See p.13) 

2025 marks the 1700th anniversary 
of the introduction of the Nicene 

Creed. 

The Nicene Creed is the defining 
statement of faith or belief for all 
Christian people. It was created to 
have one universal statement of faith 
for all Christian people no matter 
where they were or which 
denomination they followed. The 
Nicene Creed is used in important 
services and every Sunday during 
worship.  

11th January 2025 

Bishop Rhiannon was installed as 

the 17th Bishop of Southampton 

in Winchester Cathedral. 

Diocesan news 
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Happy New Year to all our readers. 
Before we leave 2024 completely we celebrate some of 

the events in our parish at the end of 2024 … 

Advent and Christmas at St. Andrew’s  

Advent began with a Festival of Light which was very well attended by folk 
from the parish church. St Andrew’s looks so beautiful and different by 
candlelight and the mince pies and mulled wine afterwards were enjoyed 
by all present.  

 

 

 

 

As the Advent candles were lit Sunday by Sunday, we were 
reminded of characters who played their part in preparing 
the way as we progressed to our carol service. This was a 
delightful time which reminded us again of the reason for the 
celebration to come. As usual, we enjoyed the presence of 
the handbell ringers.  

On Christmas Day we celebrated the birth of our Saviour and in our 
communion service were reminded of all that He did to procure our 
salvation. It was wonderful to have Lesley and her family with us and to 
enjoy an impromptu carol led by Christine and Mike’s family at the end of 
worship! 

Then the final celebration was a joint parish communion on the last Sunday 
of December. A full car park and a full church indicated a time of rejoicing 
together as a parish - December bookended by joint services. Thank you to 
all those who led worship and who in any way contributed to our 
celebrations.                Kate and Douglas Pryde 
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Christmas at All Saints’ 

The All Saints’ Hordle Church Christmas services were a joyous celebration, 
bringing the community together in festive spirit, for which the church was 
beautifully decorated.  

The popular Carol Service, featuring a strong 
community choir, filled the church with beautiful 
harmonies, aided by the choir from Hordle School. 
Mince pies and mulled wine were provided after the 
service.  

The children's Crib Service with its Lost Sheep trail,  
and the Christingle Service were heart-warming, with 
many local children participating enthusiastically.  

The traditional Christmas Eve and Christmas Day 
services were well attended, creating a sense of unity and joy among all who 
gathered. It was a truly memorable and uplifting season for everyone 
involved.                       June Bailey 

Tiptoe School village carols 
Invitations went out to village residents for the first Tiptoe School Christmas 
Carol gathering. This took place in the school hall, round the Christmas tree 
and was a very happy occasion. A few people came, and those of us who did 
fully enjoyed it. We were served mulled wine and mince pies after the 
gathering, which finished the morning off nicely. 

 
Thanks to Tiptoe 
school for running 
the event, and 
hopefully many 
more people will 
come next year. 
 
 
             C and J Benson 
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Fun and Fellowship Christmas Special - 10th December 

This is becoming a welcome addition to our Christmas festivities!  The number of 

chairs initially put out had to be continually increased as more and more people 

arrived—some bearing festive food and others equipped with readings or poems to 

help us look at the anticipated Christmas season in perhaps a new light. Some were 

funny, some thought provoking and some the traditional (or so we thought) 

Christmas story … Clive and Angie 

were soon to prove us wrong! 

Interspersed with carols, the 

readings and delicious food made 

for a very enjoyable afternoon of 

anticipation. 

The food’s all gone! More next year! 

Fish and Chip Supper  29th November 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fully fortified by fish and chips, some fifty 

or so brave souls had their  general 

knowledge tested by Chris and Janice Ben-

son on 29th November at the Quiz night. 

This is always a well received fixture in our 

St Andrew’s calendar. 

Open the Book at Tiptoe School 
 
The last Open the Book of the 
term was the Nativity story.  
Afterwards 128 Christmas books 
and wooden tree decorations 
were presented to the 
headteacher, Mrs Helen Smith, for 
the children. They were presents 
for every child in the school, 
thanks to a very generous 
supporter of OTB in the parish. 
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And another festive celebration! 

We continue to meet for Lunch Club on the 1st Thursday of the 

month and for Tea @ 3 on the 3rd Thursday at All Saints in the 

Church Hall.  

In January last year we decided to serve easier to prepare meals in order to 

make things easier for the kitchen staff. We hoped this would be supported 

by those attending the lunch so that the lunch club could continue into the 

future. Thankfully they have continued to attend the lunch when their health 

allows and they enjoy the company and the lighter meal that we now 

provide. This last Christmas lunch we served Salmon Wellington followed by 

a Forest Berry Meringue which was enjoyed by all.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

At our Christmas Tea @ 3 we had a surprise visit from Father and Mrs 

Christmas dressed in amazing outfits which,  along with crackers and chatter, 

made a lovely afternoon.             Mike and Jill Peace 

Tell us about it! 

LINK can only report on our church activities which are reported to it!  If you would 

like an event you attend to be brought to the attention of other folk, do please send 

in a report  (and picture if possible) to the Editor - we will do our best to include 

them in a later issue. 
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Covenant Service - 5th January 

This was a new addition to the Tiptoe 
calendar, which Revd Simon Hones had 
used in previous ministries. 

Unashamedly brought in from its 
Methodist origins, the Covenant Service 
gave an opportunity to renew our side of 
our covenant with God.  

As the introduction explained “On the one 
side, God promises in this Covenant to 
give us new life in Jesus. On the other side, 
we are pledged to live no longer for 
ourselves, but for Him. Today, therefore, 
we meet expressly, as generations of our 
fathers have met, to renew the Covenant 
which bound them, and binds us, to God.” 

What a fitting way to begin the New Year. 

So now we turn our attention to 2025 

Fun and Fellowship  
meets every second Tuesday in the 

month at Tiptoe at 2pm.  Many come 

to enjoy the cakes, others for a good 

laugh … and others to have their 

minds stretched! This was certainly 

true on 14th January when Revd 

Simon tested our knowledge of the 

books of the Bible, albeit in an 

unconventional way. 

Can you work out which books these 
are? 

• Citrus Vicar 

• Like a Dali portrait 

• Fecnn 

Come and join us (for games) on 

11th February. 
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Post - Coronation  LINK 

From Bible Society - in Nov 24: 

Greetings from our long-suffering 
Ukraine! Today we had another 
terrible night and morning. Russia 
has intensified its strikes, targeting 
Ukrainian cities nightly. Over the 
past two weeks, our children have 
spent more hours in bomb shelters 
than in school classrooms. We 
experience psychological, emotional 
and physical exhaustion. People are 
dying every day. 

‘This morning I heard explosions and 
saw columns of smoke not far from 
the Bible Society office. I quickly got 
ready to go to the office. But the 
road was already blocked because of 
debris from Iranian drones that had 
hit the area. I learned that the 
explosions occurred about 700 meters 
from our office, which provided some 
reassurance. Anatoli. 

From Leprosy Mission 

The team at Anandaban are facing the most challenging time in its history. 

In late September, deadly monsoon rains hit the Kathmandu valley. The district 
surrounding the hospital sadly bore the brunt of the downpours.  

The floods  caused catastrophic landslides at Anandaban. The team are working 
tirelessly to clear the debris. But the recovery and repairs will take time. 

The landslide damaged the water and electricity supply. Thankfully, the hospital 
team have made temporary repairs so they can continue providing emergency 
care. But a sustainable solution is needed. 

Your support and prayers are an incredible encouragement for the team and 
patients at Anandaban. Thank you for your continued kindness for people 
affected by leprosy in Nepal. 

‘The beautiful flowers and the sound of 
the water help us to take a deep 
breath and go back inside and be as 
compassionate and kind as we have 
ever been,’ she added.  

Hazel Southam, Psalm 23 Garden 
project manager said, ‘We are so 
delighted that the Psalm 23 Garden is 
giving people a living sense of God’s 
presence and restoration, at 
Winchester Hospice.  

‘It was so important to us that the 
garden lived on after the RHS Chelsea 
Flower Show. It’s in a wonderful 
setting where it can make a difference 
to patients and their families in very 
difficult times, as well as being a 
restorative place for staff to take a 
break.’  

NEWS FROM OUR MISSION PARTNERS 

From Bible Society 

The Psalm 23 garden from the Chelsea 

Flower Show is now installed at the 

Winchester Hospice. In Nov 24 Hazel 

Southam wrote of its significance ... 
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THOUGHTS FROM MY GARDEN ... 

Another new year has started; with all that is going on in the world I hope it 

will be peaceful. It has been cold, but that will be good for the garden as 

some plants need a period of cold to flourish. 

Soon we shall be able to get out and start the growing process all over again 

and watch the beauty of nature take over. There were about 12 long-tailed 

tits on the fat balls one morning while I was having my porridge. They don’t 

stay long, so you need to be watching or you miss them. They are such pretty 

little birds. I wonder how do they cope with the long cold nights we are 

having? Some birds huddle together to keep warm. Perhaps these do as they 

do go around in a group. 

A pheasant has been visiting, clearing up under the bird feeders. He knows 

where the seed comes from as he looks up when he wants more! I had been 

putting food out for the hedgehog, which was being eaten overnight, but 

why had the hedgehog not hibernated? I was about to get a wildlife camera 

when one afternoon, just as it was getting dark, a black cat appeared in the 

drive and walked around the house to where the food was, under the 

wheelbarrow. Yes, I was feeding a cat! He did come the next day but only 

found three bits of food. I expect his family are wondering why he is now so 

hungry in the evening! 

         Thank you God for the beauty around us. 

Cover picture: Frosted cow parsley captured by Caroline Bareham - thank you. 
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Epiphany letter to the Church of England  
Archbishop Stephen has written to all clergy, lay ministers and people in the 

Church of England today, on the Feast of Epiphany.  

Dear Friends in Christ, 

Mindful of the ongoing challenges facing the Church of England, I write to 
you, the people of the Church of England, trusting that with God’s guidance, 
we can look to the future with great hopefulness in Christ. The Magi came to 
the Christ child and their lives were re-directed. Please join me in praying for 
the renewal of our church as we come again to Christ to seek God’s way for 
God’s church. 

First, I want to express my deep gratitude for your faithfulness. The unstinting 
witness and service of parish churches brings hope and light, embodying the 
message of the Gospel, a message of peace and of new beginnings that is 
needed so urgently in our world as well as our church. 

Working closely with Sarah, the Bishop of London, for most of the next year it 
falls to me to help guide the Church of England through these challenging 
times. I am hugely grateful for the affirmation and support I have received, 
though I know and accept that some people have concerns. But aware of my 
own needs and shortcomings I pledge myself to learn, and I pledge myself to 
do what I can to steer through the change we need on these important issues 
and to hold myself accountable, both to the processes we have at the 
moment and to the new ones we will introduce. I invite the people of the 
Church of England to do the same and in your parish to pray for the stability, 
good governance, and renewal of our Church. Such a renewal of prayer, a 
new dependence upon God and a new focus on discipleship, living out our 
Christian vocation each day, will, I believe, help us to become a simpler, 
humbler and bolder church. 

Finally, in this Epiphany-tide, I am reminded that in Christ God comes to us in 
the most vulnerable thing we can imagine: a tiny, newborn child. Let us learn 
from this and ensure that we are putting the needs of the vulnerable first. Let 
us commit ourselves to becoming a Church that looks and sounds like Jesus: 
penitent, kind, and in tune with the will and purposes of God. 

Yours in Christ,  Stephen. 

The Archbishop of York has written to all members of the Church of England. The full text , 

which can be read on his website, is a seven minute read, so this is an abbreviated version!   
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Dave and Becky Waterman are our Linked Missionaries serving with MAF.  

For those who have not seen their latest prayer letter, part of it is here, 
so that we can continue to support them during this transitional year. 
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The Ultimate Repair Shop ...  Kintsugi! 
Have you ever felt like a bowling king pin? Systematically 
picked up and knocked down?  

A few months ago, starting with Covid (ghastly), a series of 
losing precious friends and family dilemmas that seemed 
impossible to resolve, I came to the challenge that God was off 
the planet and not sending postcards!  

One evening, exhausted and broken hearted, I poured it all out 
again to God in faith I didn't feel. 

I imagined a beautiful vase, exquisite and 
valuable and, to my horror, it was smashed 
into smithereens. I wept! It seemed a tragic 
waste. Then, before my eyes the splinters 
were collected and welded together with pure gold! 

The vase was resurrected, whole, yet it bore seams of pure gold 
which held it together! 

You’re likely wondering what is Kintsugi? Let me explain.  
Kintsugi is the Japanese art of putting shattered pieces of 
pottery  together with gold. 

This idea embraces flaws and imperfections, creating a more 
beautiful, valuable and even stronger work of art! 

I felt a deep joy fill my spirit. 

Now I am reassured that God is indeed in the business of 
making us whole and that we can trust Him for restoration 
that is beyond our own ability. 

Praise God indeed!!                                 A humbled rejoicing Saint 
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 Bellringing 
 

What are you doing on these dark winter evenings? 

Why not try Bellringing? It is not hard work 
 - just a skill that needs practise. 

What is the commitment? We practise every Tuesday 
evening. Beginners have the opportunity to learn how to handle the bell at a 
separate time on a silenced bell first. 
We ring for services on 2nd 4th and 5th Sundays. 
Due to poor health, we are currently down in numbers. To enable us to ring 
all eight bells we need more ringers. 

Handbells 

We have a small group who meet regularly (ish) for fun on some Monday 
afternoons for an hour. 
No need to read music as we play by numbers. During the year we play at 

day centres, and residential homes, but mostly we are 
invited at Christmas. We have also been at Tiptoe for their 
carol service, and Tesco (New Milton) kindly let us play 
and collect for Oakhaven - this year our collection was 
£376.34 - thank you to Tesco and their customers. 
To ease the commitment, we could do with a few more 

people to join us.  Currently we all need to turn up most of the time in 
December. Most events are in the afternoons. 

 

If you would more details about bell ringing or handbells, please come and 
visit us in the belfry any Tuesday evening or phone Faith or Tony on  

01425 611947 

Congratulations and 

good wishes to Faith 

and Tony as they 

celebrate their Golden 

Wedding Anniversary on 15th February. 

Advance notice for 
March  

    Men’s Breakfast  
1st March 8.15 for 8.30 am 
Speaker: Dr Tim Billington 

Subject: Assisted Dying 
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Come and join us in playing table tennis! 

Every Tuesday at 7pm at St Andrew’s Church Hall.  

Contact Liz Wyatt or June Bailey via the Church Office or just turn up. 
We would love to see you.  

       

   

All skill levels are welcome. 

The Church’s Calendar 

Our sharp-eyed readers will have noticed the absence of the next in Angie’s series, 

owing to unforeseen circumstances … but fear not, she will be back next month! 
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Bring your used Stamps to Hordle Pavilion 
Saturday morning Café or  

to either of our Churches 

Collect stamps for RNIB and make a difference to blind 
and partially sighted people.  

Be a stamp collector for a good cause! 

The RNIB will turn them into funds to help people living with sight loss. 

 

Important! Trim stamps leaving approx. 1cm border around all sides! 

To advertise in this magazine, 
please enquire at the  

Church Office 
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Hordle W.I. meets on first Tuesdays at 2pm in the W.I. Hall, Ashley Lane, Hordle.  
Contact: Yvonne  01425 615284     www.hordlewi.org.uk 

Hordle Gardening Club meets on Fridays at 7.30pm in the Pavilion, Ashley Lane, 
Hordle.  Contact: Secretary, Sue Winter, 01425 610171 

Hordle Flower Club  meets 2nd Wednesday in the month at The Pavilion, Vaggs 
Lane. 7pm for 7.30pm.  Contact: Denise Gibb 01590 642804 

Hordle Photographic Club meets on 2nd and 4th Mondays in the Church Room at All 
Saints’.  Contact:  Ian Blundell 01425 629838 

Hordle Volunteer Driver Group (previously known as Hordle Voluntary Care Group) 
provides transport for people in Tiptoe, Hordle and Everton to medical appointments 
when they cannot use public transport.  We can also take relatives to visit patients in 
hospital.  We would welcome enquiries from anyone who can spare a few hours to 
help us support our clients.  Please contact our Coordinator on 0345 388 9063 for 
more information about volunteering, if you need transport to an appointment or 
you can email: hordledrivergroup@gmail.com. 

Please note that our telephone number has changed from 0845 to 0345 

Dial-A-Ride provides a door to door shopping service for people who find it difficult 
to use the bus service. Lymington on Tuesday and New Milton on Friday. To book the 
service, ring 0845 602 4326 (local call). 

 

SCARF Youth Club, 6.30-8.00 for children with special needs aged 11-16.  
Contact: Lucinda, 07874 221249 

Young Farmers’ Club, Tiptoe Contact:  brock.hantsyfc@gmail.com 

Tiptoe Community Coffee Morning 10am - 11.30am on Wednesdays at Tiptoe Young 
Farmers’ Hall. 
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Jon Dowdeswell FMAAT 
 

Here to deal with all your accounting requirements! 
 

• ACCOUNTS PREPARATION 

• COMPLETION AND SUBMISSION OF SELF ASSESSMENT TAX RETURNS 

• PREPARATION OF VAT RETURNS 

• WAGES AND SALARY PREPARATION 
Brinkley, Middle Road, Tiptoe, Lymington. SO41 6FX 

Tel: (01590) 681174   Fax: (01590) 681118 
E-mail:  davisaccountants@btinternet.com 

www.davisaccountantsnewforest.co.uk 
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www.hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk 



 

 

31 Osborne Road New Milton BH25 6AF 
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The Parish Church of All Saints, Hordle with 

the Daughter Church of St. Andrew, Tiptoe 
www.hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk 

E-mail: church.office@hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk 

 

WHO’S WHO 

Clergy    

Vicar:      Rev Phil Mullins, The Vicarage, Stopples Lane, Hordle. SO41 0HX 

      vicar@hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk     07484 348754 

 

Associate Priest: Rev Simon Hones, Church Cottage, Sway Road, Tiptoe. SO41 6FR 

                     01425 563459 

 

Church Office All Saints’ Memorial Hall, Hordle Lane, Hordle, Lymington. SO41 0FB 

                     01425 626565 

 
For enquiries and Hall Bookings at Hordle and Tiptoe, please email the Church Office 

church.office@hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk 

        Printed by Lymington Printing Company 01590 674419 

DISCLAIMER 

Any view expressed by contributors or advertisers to LINK should not necessarily be taken to reflect 
the opinions of the Editors or the PCC and we do not hold responsibility for any of the content. 

COPY DATE for the 
March 2025 

issue of LINK is 
February 17th 2025  

 

All contributions please to:  

The Editor 

Christine@claritysound.co.uk 

We do not charge for this 

magazine 

BUT 

if you would like to contribute towards 

our costs, which do keep rising, there are 

boxes at the back of both churches, or 

the Office  would be happy to receive 

your donations. (Suggested £1 per copy.)

Thank you 


